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Red Meat Abattoir Association 
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COVID-19 Contingency plan for the Red Meat Industry  

Lockdown Regulation 

Essential Service Application Portal  
Please note this Newsflash is sent out to all abattoir, Associated Members,  

Provincial and National department as well as industry  

 

T: (012) 349-1238/9            F: (012) 349-1240            www.rmaa.co.za 
           26 March 2020 
Dear Abattoir Owners  

COVID-19 Contingency plan for the Red Meat Industry  
Lockdown Regulation 

Essential Service Application Portal 
 
Please find attached the Contingency plan for the red meat industry as forwarded by the National Executive 
officer, Dr Molefe  

(Annex 1) 
Please take note of the approval of the operation of the tanneries or transport of hides and skins by Provincial 
executive officers in terms of Annex 1. Even if an application will have to be made to the Department of Trade and 
Industry it seems that such recommendation might still be necessary (to be confirmed). A further letter was issued to 
the Provincial executive officers in this regard. 

 
List of the relevant contacts in each province 

Detail  Name  Number  Cell  Email  

Gauteng  Dr W Rabolao 0112402521 0823737724 Wynton.Rabolao@gauteng.gov.za  

Gauteng Dr K Ntsibande 0609605438 0818333640 khomotso.ntsibande@gauteng.gov.za 

Limpopo Dr L Mampane 0152943109 0828035508 mampanerl@agric.limpopo.gov.za  

Limpopo Dr Johan Mentz  0152947431 0833021850 jjmentz@gmail.com 

North West  Dr L Madyibi 0183895102 0718542016 LMadyibi@nwpg.gov.za  

North West Dr L Kgatswetswe   0835766942 LKgatsweswe@nwgp.gov.za 

Free State  Dr K Mojapelo 0514363677 0730700456 drkris@fs.agric.za  

Kwa-Zulu Natal Dr D I Mtshali 0357806705  0824192882 drdumisani.mtshali@kzndard.gov.za  

Eastern Cape  Dr V Rozani 0436054227 0827799606 Vusi.Rozani@drdar.gov.za  

Western Cape  Dr G Msiza 0218085002 0846046705 GinindaM@elsenburg.com  

Western Cape Dr M Wolhuter 0218087607 0741042020 MarthinusW@elsenburg.com 

Mpumalanga  Dr BL Cele 0137413218 0798766287 lcele@mpg.gov.za  

Northern Cape  Dr P Kegakilwe 0538397870 0835545583 pkegakilwe@ncpg.gov.za  

Northern Cape Dr A Victor 0538397807 0832749720 AVictor@ncpg.gov.za 

 

A draft ANNNEX C have also been adapted for use by the owner of the abattoir as head of the institution to 
personnel, service providers and contractors. This document is attached to the email. 
 
The final Lockdown Regulations is attached hereto with the abattoir industry falling under the documents 
Annexure B (A1)  

 (Annex 2) 
The Media Release by Minister Patel announces essential service application portal on 25 March 
2020. Following communication with the Department of Trade and Industry we will submit an application on 
behalf of all registered red meat abattoirs a list which was already requested and submitted yesterday. 
During Communication with DTI today we made them aware of the portal that is not accepting all 
applications and advise the abattoir to take screenshot of the attempts to submit such an application as a 
possible delay in the process is foreseen and has a serious impact on the industry as a whole.  

(Annex 3) 
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We received information that the application process as referred to in the Press release on Essential 
service application is not obligatory in terms of the lockdown regulation but meant to give comfort to 
business if they would get troubled from police officers  (THIS IS TO BE CONFIRMED WITH FURTHER 
CORRESPONDENCE) 
 

Regards 

  
Gerhard Neethling 

082 551 7232 

General Manager  
Red Meat Abbatoir Association 

 
Annex 1 
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Annex 3 

MEDIA RELEASE 
 

DATE: 25 MARCH 2020 
 

MINISTER PATEL ANNOUNCES ESSENTIAL SERVICE APPLICATION PORTAL 
 
The Minister of Trade and Industry, Mr Ebrahim Patel has announced that all businesses that will be allowed to 
provide essential services are required to seek approval from the Department of Trade, Industry and Competition (the 
dtic)  in order for them to trade during the period of the lockdown in terms of the regulations published today by the 
Minister of Cooperative Governance and Traditional Affairs, Ms Nkosazana Dlamini-Zuma in Regulation Gazette No. 
11062 
 
Such businesses are required to apply to the Companies and Intellectual Property Commission (CIPC) Bizportal 
website at www.bizportal.gov.za and obtain a certificate from the Commission that allows them to continue trading. 
The Bizportal website will contain a menu icon listed as “Essential Service Businesses” through which an application 
can be made to the CIPC. 
 
The application will be a simple declaration requiring minimal registration details, type of business/trade involved in, 
what trading name if any is used an d whether it meets the requirements contained in the essential services list, the 
contact details of the person applying as well as the number of employees that will be working during the lockdown 
period. 
 
The CIPC registry will then pre-populate the remaining company information and email a certificate stating that the 
business is allowed to remain trading. 
 
The certificate can then be used as evidence to authorities requiring same that indeed the business has been given 
government permission to trade and that its employees are able to have unrestricted movement ONLY in the course 
of that trade. 
 
It should be stressed and noted that if you make a false application to the CIPC, and are indeed not an essential 
service as per the government regulations, such will be taken as a fraudulent application and will render yourself as 
applicant liable to criminal prosecution and sanction. 
 
This service will be available tomorrow morning 26 March 2020 at the start of business trading hours. 
 
Enquiries: 
Sidwell Medupe-Departmental Spokesperson 
Tel: (012) 394 1650 
Mobile: 079 492 1774 
E-mail: MSMedupe@thedti.gov.za 
Issued by: The Department of Trade and Industry 
Follow us on Twitter: @the_dti 

http://www.bizportal.gov.za/
mailto:MSMedupe@thedti.gov.za

